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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10TH  DECEMBER, 2007, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mrs. J. Whittle in the Chair, Ms. P. Hutchings (Vice-Chair), 

Mrs. D. Peace, Mrs. D. Goodman and Mr. E. Roberts. 

Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk

In attendance: Cllr. J. Seymour (T&W Borough Council).

755) PARISH CONCERNS:
1. Mr. J Roberts reported that the road gulleys had not been emptied and cleaned out and as a result many were blocked.  He also pointed out that the roads should be swept 3 or 4 times a year, not once as seems to have happened.  He marked the gulleys on a local map for future reference.  The Clerk to contact T&W to get the matters resolved.

2. Questions were asked about progress relating to affordable housing.  The Chair updated everyone on progress that had been made and the Clerk outlined the discussion that he had with Chris Winter (Business Manager - Housing Strategy, Development & Supporting People, Telford & Wrekin Council). He had assured the Clerk that the identified needs must be genuine and that the houses affordable.  He had also assured him that the Parish Council would work in partnership with T&W in setting up the needs survey and in its analysis.  He had offered to meet with the Parish Council on an advisory/consultative capacity.  The Chair reassured those present that if there was an identified need then a public meeting would be convened to discuss the issues.
756) APOLOGIES:

There were no apologies.

757) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Whittle declared a personal interest in the UK Coal planning application.

758) TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE  MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD ON MONDAY 12TH NOVEMBER 2007:
The Minutes of the meeting held on 12TH November 2007 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

759) TO REPORT ON PROGRESS REGARDING AFFORDABLE HOSUING:

This had already been covered under reference 755/2.  It was agreed to invite Chris Winter to meet with the Parish Council prior to the Parish Council meeting on 11th February, 2008.

760) TO DISCUSS AND DECIDE ON WAYS FORWARD WITH THE UK COAL PLANNING APPLICATION.

It was agreed that a questionnaire would be sent out to all parishioners and that it would be colour coded to distinguish between those who lived in New Works and the rest of the parish.  It was agreed that the survey be delivered by hand but that an SAE be included for the return of the survey in the hope that there would then be a substantial response.

Types of relevant questions were discussed for the survey including:

· Where the recipients live.

·  Are they for or against the proposals and why?

·  What do they feel about the proposals?

· Do they want it?

· Is there a cost they would accept for it to go ahead?

· Are they prepared to think about the proposals?

It was agreed that Cllr. Whittle would arrange for the survey to be sent out and that councillors would distribute the forms.  Cllr. Peace agreed that the survey be returned to her for analysis.  It was agreed that the survey would be done as quickly as possible.

761) CLERK’S REPORT:

1. Highways: 

Speed Warning Signs: T&W are currently developing their temporary speed warning sign programme for use in the urban area. Funding has been included as part of the provisional Capital Programme Works 2007/08 to fund the expansion of the current signing programme and it is anticipated that T&W will concentrate on obtaining signs which can be flexible enough for use in rural areas.

Forest Glen Parking: A T&W highways officer has visited the Forest Glen area with PC Rod Lake (traffic management officer).
Signing at Play Area: T&W have been asked to consider better road markings to warn drivers of the exit from the play area.

Quiet Lane Project: Phase 1 of the Preston and Kynnersley project has now been completed. The cost for a feasibility study of the Wrekin area has been included in the provisional Capital Programme for next year. It is imagined that T&W can repeat a similar scheme around the Wrekin but with sufficient individuality to make it unique from other schemes. This will of course be subject to full consultation with the Parish Council and local residents at all stages.
2. Deeds:
It was agreed that the historic letters c.1914, c. 1922 and c.1970, relating to the Charity Commission, should be filed along with the old deed relating to the former bus shelter in Church Lane.

3. Lighting:

The Clerk is still pursuing E-On to repair the lights which he informed them about in September.  The light at the bottom of Malthouse Bank has now been added to the list.  Cllr. Hutchings agreed to contact E.On over the delay in the repairs being carried out.

762)) PLANNING:

1. To consider the following application:

Planning  Application:
TL/W2007/1577/(Full Planning)

Applicant:


Cassidy & Ashton

Proposal:


Construction of a smoking shelter to side of





Premises & replacement of side window with





Double doors.

Site Address:

The Huntsman Inn, Wellington Road, Little Wenlock.

The Parish Council raised no objection to the application.

2. To discuss the report prepared by The Shropshire Wildlife Trust which outlines a number

    of restoration initiatives which could be incorporated at the Coalmoor DP site.

Cllr. Hutchings reported that she had spent an afternoon on the site and that Veolia were very much in favour of the proposal to make the Coalmoor DP site a butterfly haven.

Cllr. Roberts questioned whether it had to be returned to agricultural use.  Both councillors would attend the Candles Liaison Group meeting and raise the question to clarify the proposals for the restoration of the Coalmoor DP site.

3.
To respond to T&W Local Development Framework: Sustainability Appraisal/Strategic 


Environmental Assessment Scoping Report.  Consultation 4th December to 11th 


January.


It was agreed that the report would be circulated and comments forwarded to the

 Clerk to make a response on behalf of the Council.

763) To receive the half-yearly report on the financial audit of the Council’s accounts from Cllr. Goodman

Cllr Goodman reported that there were no errors or omissions.  She had noted that there was no receipt for £25 paid to SALC, the Clerk reported that he had asked for one but SALC did not issue them.

Cllr. Goodman made a number of recommendations:

1. To look at the spending categories to make financial analysis easier.

2. To have a written process as to how the accounts should be kept with a clear set of procedures.

3. To back up computer information and data on a regular basis. (The Clerk reported that this is now done and a copy kept off his premises).

It was agreed to discuss the spending categories at the next meeting so that they would be in place for April 1st 2008.

764) To discuss the cost of any future projects and additional expenses during the financial year 2008/09.

1. It was agreed to spend £900 on a new notice board for New Works.

2. Entry signs were discussed but no resolution made.

3. It was agreed to pay the Clerk half of the CiLCA training hours when the course was successfully completed and to review the salary point.

4. Cllr. Hutchings proposed that each councillor pursues their areas of responsibilities to see what can be shared amongst us.

5. It was proposed that the Clerk keep a record of the hours he works, obtains an itemized phone bill and charges for ink cartridges.

765) PRECEPT.

It was agreed to set the Precept at the meeting on 14th January 2008.

766) To receive reports on Borough Liaison:
The Clerk reported that he had attended two T&W meetings; one on Community services and the other being the T&W Parishes Forum.

767) To receive individual reports and updates from Councillors:

1. Cllr. Hutchings had sought information on planning application W2007/1145 (Horsehay & Lightmoor) regarding the installation of an Air Curtain Burner. David Coxill has expressed concern over the application.

2. Cllrs. Peace and Whittle reported on the SALC AGM:

1. SALC would soon launch its own website with an on line discussion forum.

2. There would be a new national training strategy and the portfolio should be published in January 2008.

3. There would be mandatory training for councils seeking quality status.

4. Andrew Eade, leader of T&W Council, talked about future developments.

5. Regrettably we did not win the Jan Snell Award.

3.  Cllr. Peace reported that the Taxi Voucher scheme had now come to an end as

     only 2 books were left.  Details would be available relating to 55% discount on taxi 

     fares and the Red Cross service.

4.  The following numbers of Community News would be required for future

      distribution by each councillor: Cllr. Peace, 65; Cllr Goodman, 50; Cllr. Whittle,

      9; Cllrs. Hutchings and Roberts, not known.

5.   Cllr. Roberts updated the Council on the graveyard project; the survey had been

     done and there would be a public meeting in the New Year. 

6.  Cllr. Goodman raised the question of reviewing our progress and seeking support.

     The Parish Council did not feel that it was necessary.  It was agreed to call on

     the services of George Chancellor on an informal basis if and when  appropriate.

768) To set a target date for the Next Community News.
It was agreed to plan on a spring edition to be published in March depending on developments with the UK Coal planning application.

769) To nominate a Councillor to serve on the Wrekin Forest Partnership.
Cllr. Hutchings was unanimously nominated.

770) Finance.

The following accounts were agreed for payment in accordance with the budget as listed in the attached Clerk’s Report. 

E.On




Quarterly Maintenance Charge


£131.39

Raby Sawmill



Christmas tree




£88.13

John Marcham


Salary






£149.78

HM Customs & Excise

Tax






£42.24

771) Date of the next meeting:

 The next meeting will be held at 8.00 pm on 14th January 2008.

